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 DANGEROUS GOODS PANEL (DGP) 
MEETING OF THE WORKING GROUP OF THE WHOLE 

  
Atlantic City, United States, 4 to 8 April 2011  

 
Agenda Item 6: Other business 
   

SAFETY MANAGEMENT SYSTEM (SMS) 
 
 

(Presented by the Secretary) 
  
  

SUMMARY 

At the request of the Air Navigation Commission (ANC), this paper invites the 
working group to discuss safety management systems in relation to dangerous 
goods. 
 
Action by the DGP-WG is in paragraph  2. 

1. INTRODUCTION 

1.1 During its fifth meeting of the 186th session, the Air Navigation Commission (ANC), 
when reviewing the agenda for the DGP/23 meeting, discussed the issue of safety management 
system (SMS) in relation to dangerous goods.  

1.2 An extract from the minutes of the meeting is presented below: 

. . .  

With respect to monitoring activities in States in dealing with the transport of lithium 
batteries, referred to in paragraph 2.3.1 a) 2), a suggestion was put forth that the DGP 
look into a common database to collect and share data. TO/OPS affirmed that she would 
bring this idea to the attention of the panel members at the next working group meeting in 
Atlantic City in April 2011. She assured the Commission that information was being 
sought from as broad a group as possible, including manufacturers, shippers, airlines, 
cargo handlers, the lithium battery industry, panel members and States through the 
regional offices.   

The discussion on a common database led into a discussion on the issue of safety 
management systems (SMS) in relation to dangerous goods, which was recognized as a 
complicated issue. A view expressed was that the introduction of some SMS elements 
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could be useful, particularly in relation to lithium batteries and data and safety reporting, 
and that this subject could be raised at DGP/23 under Agenda Item 6 (Other business). 
TO/OPS advised that the DGP had discussed SMS in general and had noted that the 
subject of dangerous goods was usually perceived as part of operations. In this regard, 
provisions in Annex 6 — Operation of Aircraft covered most SMS aspects of dangerous 
goods. An issue raised by the panel related to SMS for dangerous goods shippers which 
was felt to be beyond the scope of Annex 18 — The Safe Transport of Dangerous Goods 
by Air. 

The Secretary commented that a DGP discussion on SMS could be within the context of 
collecting information for risk assessment. She added that in relation to work on a new 
Annex, careful consideration would have to be given to how the issue of dangerous goods 
fit within the overall context of safety management. Based on the discussion, the 
Commission requested the DGP to consider elements of SMS specifically with regard to 
data and safety reporting. 

. . .  

2. ACTION BY THE DGP-WG 

2.1 The DGP-WG is invited to consider how SMS elements could be used in relation to 
dangerous goods in general and to lithium batteries, specifically. To facilitate discussion, section 9.6 
SAFETY PERFORMANCE MONITORING AND MEASUREMENT as contained in the Safety 
Management Manual (SMM) (Doc 9859) is presented in the appendix. 

 

— — — — — — — —
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SAFETY MANAGEMENT MANUAL (SMM) (DOC 9859) 

. . .  

 
SECTION 9.6 SAFETY PERFORMANCE MONITORING AND MEASUREMENT 

 
. . .  

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



DGP-WG/11-WP/51 
Appendix  

 

A-2 
 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 



 
A-3 

DGP-WG/11-WP/51 
Appendix  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 



DGP-WG/11-WP/51 
Appendix  

 

A-4 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

— END — 


